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Merry Christmas my Mesquite Sisters,  

 

The holidays are upon us, and that generally makes us all a 

bit reflective. I could recount what has happened in the last 

month. I could look forward to what is upcoming with our 

Club. I have decided to let you read these details in the  

newsletter.  

 

I am sharing the poem below to remind us about our passion to volunteer and to 

remind you all of how special and wonderful that you are. When asked to help, 

you always step up. We all do what we can, and that is ok.  

 

“Volunteers are ordinary people with extraordinary hearts. They offer 

the gift of their time, to teach, to listen, to help, to inspire, to build, to 

learn. They expect no pay, yet the value of their work knows no limits. 

They have known the unexpected joy of a simple hug. They plant the 

tiny seeds of love in countless lives.  

 

Volunteers are just ordinary people who reach out and take a hand and 

together MAKE A DIFFERENCE that last a LIFETIME.” 

 

I have decided to take this opportunity to salute you all for your dedication and 

hard work. This Club would be nothing without each of you. What a difference 

that we make in 

the Las Vegas  

community. I am 

honored to be your 

leader, and I am so 

proud of what we 

do.  

 

Have a wonderful 

holiday season and 

I look forward to 

the New Year being 

as fulfilling as well.  

 

Thank you for all 

that you do,  

 

Your sister in  

volunteering,  

(I am a serial  

volunteerer.)  

 

Cherie Lee Williams, Mesquite Club President 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

DEC 1, Ways & Means  

Holiday Tea & Bake Sale  

1 p.m. 
 

DEC 8, Business Meeting  

1 p.m. 
 

DEC 15, Holiday Luncheon at 

Las Vegas National Golf Club 

11 a.m.  Social;  

12 p.m. Luncheon 
 

JAN 5, 2018, Afternoon Tea 

1 p.m. 
 

JAN 12, 2018, New Member 

Orientation 12 p.m. 

Business Meeting 1 p.m. 
 

JAN 19, 2018, Regular  

Meeting 1 p.m. 

 

EVENING 

 

DEC 5, Evening Holiday Party  

6 p.m. 
 

JAN 9, 2018 Program/Business 

Meeting 6 p.m. 
 

JAN 23, 2018, Business  

Meeting/Presentation of check 

to Miracle League of Las Vegas 

6 p.m. 

 
  www.gfwc.org 
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 MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE LADIES OF THE MESQUITE CLUB 

May the spirit of the season 

bring you closer to those 

whom you cherish so much.  

 

May this be a year of  

celebrations for everyone, 

Merry Christmas to all. 
 

 

 

Annette Dorman         Betty Miller 

Cathi Poer           Cherie Lee Williams 

Debra Fagan          Delores Martinez 

Helga Caggiano         Ilene Baker   

Jan White           Jane Reid 

Joan Berry          Joan Dimmit   

Joan Doubrava         Johanna Kennedy   

Judy Stebbins         Judy T. Bolander   

Kay McClure          Linda Chriss    

Lois Evora           Lynda Schultz   

Mary Gafford          Nancy Zangl    

Sally Achords         Sue Churchill    

Sylvia Phillips 
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 WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MESQUITE CLUB? 

"Visions of Sugarplums"  

Mesquite Club Holiday Party 

 

Friday, December 15, 2017   

11a.m. —2 p.m. 

 

 

Las Vegas National Golf Club  

1911 East Desert Inn Road  

(Between Maryland Parkway & Eastern Avenue)  

$35 per person 

Guests Welcome—Tables of 8—Open Seating 

DEADLINE 

for checks is December 8 

MENU 

Chicken Piccata & Baked Salmon 

$6 Bloody Mary's, Champagne, & Wine 

Entertainment & Door Prizes 

 

To reserve your spot, send a check to: 

Mesquite Club Attention: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662, Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 

Ways and Means 

Holiday Tea &  

Bake Sale 

Friday,  

December 1, 2017 

1 p.m. 

Mesquite Clubhouse 

702 East St. Louis Avenue 

Las Vegas, Nevada 89104 

 

Kick off the Holiday with scrumptious delicacies 

baked by the Ladies of the Mesquite Club! 

We will be entertained by: Phyllis Bell 

After moving to Las Vegas, Phyllis  

combined her stand-up comedy about her 

family and friends with her vocal talent 

to create her Cabaret Act. With the help 

of a well-known and wonderful New York 

musical director, D. Jay Bradley, Phyllis 

performed her "All My Laughter"  

Cabaret Act in New York City.  

 

She was delighted to learn that a Cabaret Room was  

opening at the Liberace Museum. It was started by the  

talented Keith Thompson and Philip Fortenberry, musical 

directors from New York City in town directing "Jersey 

Boys.”  Phyllis, along with her accompanist Spencer Baker, 

got to do what they love — perform Phyllis' Cabaret Act at 

the Liberace Museum Cabaret Room until it closed.  

 

Today, Phyllis enjoys giving back by performing with  

wonderful entertainers at assisted living and nursing homes, 

and at benefits for different charities.  

 

Phyllis is looking forward to entertaining the ladies of the 

Mesquite Club. With her lifelong experiences, Phyllis always 

has a lot to talk and sing about! 

 

GFWC 2018 Events 

 

GFWC NEVADA STATE CONVENTION 

April 27 - 29, 2018 

Elko, Nevada 

 

GFWC ANNUAL  CONVENTION      

June 22-26, 2018                                                                                                                                                                           

St. Louis, Missouri 

 

GFWC WSR CONFERENCE 

September 13-16, 2018 

Tuscany Hotel and Casino 

Las Vegas, Nevada 
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PRIVATE LUNCHEONS 

Schedule your Private Luncheon 

The Ways and Means Committee, is offering  

Private Luncheons this year. This is always a popular event, It is a great 

way to spend quality time with other members. Yes, you can bring a friend. 

 

They are fun to plan, and they are fun to attend! 

Contact Joan Dimmitt at: (702) 242-9012 

Schedule yours today! 

 

Are you interested in hosting a private luncheon? 

Here is what you do! 

1. Chose a date. 

2. Find a friend to host with  you. 

(Optional)  

3. Decide how many guests you can 

accommodate. 

4. Give Joan the details.  

5. Members will send their checks to 

Nancy to RSVP. 

6. You will send notes to the guests 

with your address and luncheon 

details. 

7. Have a great time at your party! 

It is that easy! 

PRIVATE LUNCHEON! 

 

Celebrate 

 St. Nicolas Day 

 

$50  

Wednesday, December 6, 2017 

11:30 a.m. Champagne social 

12:00 p.m. German style meal, a tribute to St Nicklaus 

 

Luana lived in Germany for many years.  

We are celebrating St. Nicolas Day with 

a traditional German lunch.  

 

There will be surprise entertainment.  

Seating is limited. 

Get in the Holiday mood with good food,  

good company and good music in  

Luana DeVol's lovely home.  

Frohe Weihnachten !! 

 
To reserve your spot, send a check to: 

Mesquite Club Attention: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662, Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 

 

The Embracing Project 

Our project for this Club year! 

 

 

Survivors of Sex Trafficking 

The Embracing Project focuses on restoring and healing child victims of sex trafficking. We work to ascertain what  

services are required to begin the healing process. We provide mentoring, advocacy, clothing & hygiene items, tutoring, life 

skills training, and more.  

 

Gangs & Genocide 

We are in jeopardy of losing an entire generation. The Embracing Project has developed a 12-Week Curriculum for the  

purpose of educating youth in the United States, especially those who are touched by gang violence, about the parallels 

between gang activity and genocide.  

 

Humanitarian Stewardship 

The Embracing Project is consistently involved in both international & domestic humanitarian projects. Participation is an 

opportunity for our youth to give back, experience cultural, and reflect on their personal development of selves.  

 

Our Community Service Committee events, support this worthy project. We hope that you will also.  

 

For more information: http://www.theembracingproject.org/ 
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EVENING: CHAIR LETTER; EVENING EVENTS 

Dear Members of the Evening Mesquite Club, 

 

The 33rd Annual Holiday Craft Auction is behind us now, and we can declare it a success!  The 

Ladies of the Evening Mesquite Club worked so hard to create a memorable evening for everyone 

who attended.  Thanks to the wonderful baskets, the terrific live-auction items, the prizes for the 

grand-prize raffles, and the delicious appetizers, dinner, and desserts, we will be able to help  

Miracle League of Las Vegas buy uniforms for their baseball players and provide three  

scholarships to three deserving young women who will be graduating from high school this spring 

and going to a college in Nevada.  Toby Power was a fantastic Holiday Craft Auction chair, and we all worked so hard 

to support her.  Linda Shapona will be able to share the gross and net proceeds from the Holiday Craft Auction at a 

future meeting. 

 

On December 5, 2017, at 6:00 p.m., the Evening Mesquite Annual Holiday Party will be held at Carrabba’s Italian 

Grill at 8771 W. Charleston Blvd (Las Vegas, NV 89111).  The cost of the dinner is $30, and checks should be sent to 

Pat Garcia.  There will be a new gift exchange ($20 value) for those people who want to participate.  Dolores and Pat 

Garcia have planned the dinner to celebrate the holidays so please plan to come and enjoy the company of the Ladies 

of the Evening Mesquite. 

 

Dolores and Pat have also planned a social luncheon for December 16, 2017, at Lazy Dog’s (6509 Las Vegas Blvd, Las 

Vegas, NV 89119) located in Town Square.  It was recommended by a member so I’m sure that it will be a great  

experience.  Please RSVP your attendance to either Pat or Dolores.   

  

On January 9, 2018, Irene Armijo has planned a program entitled “Go Green with Essential Oils.”  We will learn how 

to swap out toxic, everyday products with natural products to enhance our lives and health. Since the Holiday Craft 

Auction dominated our last two meetings, we will have a business meeting after the program.  We need to discuss the 

Holiday Craft Auction as well as other Evening activities. 

 

On January 23, 2018, we will be presenting the check to Roxanne Loyed of Miracle League of Las Vegas as a part of 

our business meeting.  It should be a special celebration since the organization does so much to touch the lives of  

children and adults with special needs. 

  

The January social planned by Pat Garcia and Dolores Martinez will be held at 11:30 a.m. 

on Saturday, January 20, 2018, at the Cheesecake Factory (750 S. Rampart Blvd., Las Vegas, NV 89145).  The  

socials have NO agenda and give members a chance to get to know each other.  Please contact Pat or Dolores if you 

plan on attending. 

 

It has been a pleasure working with such a talented and  

dedicated group of ladies in preparation for the Holiday Craft 

Auction and other business of the Evening Chapter of the  

Mesquite Club.  I wish everyone happy holidays and hope that 

each of you has some peaceful times to recharge since we do 

have a lot to accomplish in 2018! 

 

In Federation friendship, 

Jane Reid 

2016-18 Chair of the Evening Chapter of the Mesquite Club 

Home:  702-463-7942; Mobile:  330-518-5406 

E-mail:  j.reid5@cox.net 

 

EVENING HOLIDAY PARTY 

Carrabba’s Italian Grill 

8771 W. Charleston Blvd  -  Las Vegas, NV 89111 

$30 

RSVP to  

Dolores Martinez (702) 436-0401 

 or Pat Garcia (702) 734-5978 

There will be an optional gift exchange. 
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CREDIT OR  

DEBIT CARDS:  

The Mesquite Club accepts credit cards.   

 

You may pay for meetings and purchases with your  

credit or debit card.   MC/VISA/DISCOVER 

Advertisements help to support publishing the Mesquiter. We appreciate all of our advertisers.  

For more information about including your ad, please contact:  

Cherie Lee Williams @ (310) 710-9792 or email: CherieLeeWilliams@earthlink.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Funds are used for the purpose of major  

improvement or repair and maintenance of Mesquite 

Club property. The Memorial Fund welcomes donations 

for birthdays, anniversaries, congratulations, family 

members as well as sympathy.  

 

Make checks payable to:   

Mesquite Club Memorial Fund. Mail to:  

Mesquite Club, P.O. Box 95662, LV, NV 89193.  

Memorial Fund Report for October 

 

Memorial Fund Report For November 

 

Number of Donors:  2 

 

Donors   In Memory of 

Paula Mendenhall  Dave Macauley  

    Harriet Cuddy 

    Mary Longley 

 

Lois Evora   Harriet Cuddy 

 

Beginning Balance: $ 8050.41 

 

Donations 11/1 – 11/21 $   150.00 

 

TOTAL:   $ 8200.41 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Ilene Baker, Memorial Fund Chair 

MEMORIAL FUND; SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS; UPCOMING EVENTS 

   

UPCOMING EVENTS! 

Mark Your Calendar! 

All events are at the Clubhouse, unless otherwise indicated 

 

 Silver Tea-Friday, February 2, 2018, 1 p.m. 

 Fine Arts Day-Friday, March 2, 2018, 1 p.m. 

 March 17, 2018 Shredding Day 10 a.m. 

 Garden Tea-Friday, May 4, 2018, 1 p.m. 

 Memorial Service-Friday, May 11, 2018,  

 1 p.m. 

 Closing Luncheon-Friday, May 18, 2018, 11 

a.m. Social—Noon Luncheon 
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$ MESQUITE CLUB FINANCIAL STATEMENT $ 

Mesquite Club Treasurers, Lynda Schultz,  

Report for October 2017 given on November 7, 2017 Board Meeting. 

Balance ending Sept 30 2017  $51,888.43   

Interest for Oct    $2.20 

Total Savings Oct 31,2017  $51,890.63 

 

Interest earned/Savings  $138.78 

Maintenance Reserve   $15,000.00   

General savings   $36,751.85   

Total savings 10/31/2017  $51,890.63 

   

B/ A Checking 09/302017  $38,015.25  

Deposits for Oct            + $11,880.97   

Subtotal    $49,896.22  

Oct expenses, cleared   - $8,517.50  

Balance Checking 10/31/2017  $41,378.72 

 

B/A Savings    $51,890.63   

B/A Checking    $41,378.72  

Total in Bank Accounts 10/31/17 $93.269.35 

  

Checking    $41,378.72 

Less Designated Funds   - $17,029.01   

General Operating Funds 09/30/17 $24,349.71  

 

Designated Funds 

Choir     $692.84 

Community Service, Day  $2,573.00 

Community Service, Eve.  $430.45 

Crafts     $4, 217.76 

Landscaping    $825.00 

Memorial Fund    $7,784.41 

We Care    $505.55 

Total Designated Funds  $17,029.01 

BOARD BRIEFS; CLUB FINANCIALS 

CALL TO ORDER:  The November meeting 

of the Mesquite Club Executive Board was 

called to order by President Cherie Williams 

at 10:00 a.m. 

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT:  Elsa  

Torgerson reported that new member orien-

tation will be held in January. 

TREASURER:  Lynda Schultz handed out the October financial 

data for the Mesquite Club.  It was filed as submitted.  

FINANCIAL SECRETARY:  Nancy Zangl said that total income 

for October was $11,954.50. Her report was filed as submitted. 

 

Elected Chair Reports 

Ways and Means:  Joan Dimmitt reported that total income 

generated by Ways and Means to date is $1,572.75.  The Fiesta 

luncheon went well and we happily contributed $450 to the  

student mariachi band.  She has 19 bakers lined up for the  

December 1, bake sale.   

Community Service:  Corinne Mewhirter was congratulated on 

the successful Soup-er event.  All agreed that the five soups, 

served to the attendees, were delicious. 

EVENING CHAIR REPRESENTATIVE:  Jane Reid reported 

that the evening group held a successful  Halloween Bunco and 

raised over $1,000.  Evening held its first social luncheon on  

October 21 and recruited one new prospective member.  They are 

having their Holiday Craft Auction on November 17 and having 

their Holiday Party on December 5, at Carrabba’s Italian Grill. 

Building:  Cathi Poer reported that we had work done on the 

lights in the parking lot.  She said we have several rentals coming 

up and our new dishwasher is working out well.  There have been 

problems with keys when “dogging” the front door and she has 

had several new keys made.  She clarified John’s duties to the 

Board when questioned about his helping out at functions and 

said he will continue to work as a custodian, not as a server,  

unless he agrees to help and is paid by the member. Cathi Poer 

made a motion to purchase a new pre-lit Christmas Tree at a cost, 

not to exceed $335.  The motion carried.  She is searching for a 

new tree. 

NEW BUSINESS: Jane Reid asked that Mesquite Club not hold 

two live auctions during the same quarter of the calendar year.  

The Bylaws committee will take the matter into consideration, as 

to whether or not to add it as a standing rule. 

* President Williams shared a letter from Mayor Carolyn 

Goodman thanking us for offering to honor first responders for 

their efforts during the October 1st tragedy. 

* Discussion and clarification was held in regard to current 

member applications.  It was Board consensus that $100 be 

charged, and not prorated, for those new members that come in 

after January.  A new application will be created, deleting the 

$50 prorated amount.  If perspective members have been prom-

ised the $50 prorated amount, then it will be considered on a case

-by-case basis. 

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:28 a.m. 

BOARD BRIEFS 
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REST IN PEACE MESQUITE SISTERS 

SARA SOUTHARD  

 

Sara Alice Renshaw Southard passed away 

peacefully October 1, 2017. She was born 

November 8, 1931, to George Kavanaugh 

Renshaw and Bertha Reese Renshaw, in Tupelo,  

Mississippi. She attended Blue Mountain College and 

Mississippi College and graduated from the latter with a 

Bachelor of Science degree in mathematics. She later 

taught high school mathematics before beginning a  

career in civil service at Elgin Air Force Base in Florida.  

 

Her first position was a mathematician and a computer 

programmer, writing programs for ballistic trajectories 

and aircraft flight maneuvers. Sara was later selected by 

the U.S. Air Force for a graduate study program where 

she earned her Masters of Science degree in Mathematics 

from the University of Arizona. In 1966, she transferred 

to Nellis Air Force Base in Las Vegas as a  

Mathematician and an Operations Research Analyst for 

the Tactical Fighter Weapons Center. During these 

years, she experienced flying Mach 2 in the F-4 aircraft 

and evaluated new combat weapons systems while on a 

tour to Vietnam and Thailand. After 25 years of civil  

service, Sara qualified for early retirement as the senior 

ranking civilian woman in the Tactical Air Command 

with a rating of GS-14. Sara married the love of her life, 

William Wilson Southard, a successful businessman and 

a civic leader, in 1978, in Las Vegas. After retirement, 

she joined the Las Vegas Mesquite Club, where she 

served as President in 1986-87. It was while in the  

Mesquite Club that she forged many dear friendships. 

She also was a past president in the Las Vegas P.E.O. 

Sisterhood Chapter G, Salvation Army Women's  

Auxiliary and a Charter member of Canyon Ridge  

Christian Church. She lived her last remaining years 

close to her family in northern Nevada. Sara is survived 

by her two stepsons, Scott Southard (Mendy) of  

Gardnerville, and James Southard (Kelly) of Reno; two 

grandchildren, Amanda and Ryan; and one great-

grandchild, Kyson.  

 

Memorial service will be at 11 a.m. 

Tuesday, December 5, at Palm Mortuary, 1600 South 

Jones, Boulevard Las  

Vegas, Nevada 89146.  

ALICE EUBANK  

 

Alice Bolen Eubank passed away peacefully, 

Nov. 11, 2017, surrounded by family and 

friends. She had been a resident of the Las 

Vegas Valley since 1966. She was born Oct. 

29, 1924 in Richmond, Va. to parents, Edwin S. Bolen and 

Carolyn Stith Bolen. Alice was active in her community as a 

member of General Federation of Women's Clubs for over 50 

years. While in Virginia, she served as president of the  

Junior Women's Club of Hampton and the Riverdale Garden 

Club.  

 

In Nevada, she served as president of the Mesquite Club, the 

GFWC Nevada and the Paradise Valley Country Club  

Women's Golf Association. She was a member of the  

Southern Nevada Memorial Hospital Auxiliary, the GFWC 

Past Presidents Club, the Salvation Army Women's  

Auxiliary and the Women's History Project. She enjoyed golf, 

reading, handcrafts, cooking and making her own clothes. 

She was predeceased by her loving husband, William C.  

Eubank, in 2016, after 73 years of marriage. She is survived 

by four sons, William Cole Eubank, Jr. (Betty), James 

Norvell Eubank (Elaine), Robert Bolen Eubank (Karen), 

John Alan Eubank (Laura); three grandsons; one grand-

daughter; and two great-grandchildren.  

 

A celebration of life memorial in Alice's honor will be at noon 

Wednesday, December 6, at Palm Mortuary, 7600 South 

Eastern Avenue, Las Vegas, Nevada 89123. Burial following 

at 2 p.m. at Southern Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemetery, 

1900 Veterans Memorial Drive, Boulder City, Nevada 89005.  

MARILYN FREEMAN 

 

It is with a extreme sadness to write that 

our wonderful Club sister, Marilyn Free-

man, passed away about 1 a.m., on Novem-

ber 24, 2017. 

She was surrounded by her loving family.  Marilyn fought a 

courage battle against cancer.  Information on services is yet 

to be announced.   

Thoughts and prayers are much needed for her family.   

Cards are welcomed and can be sent to: 

The Freeman Family 

6628 Edna Avenue 

Las Vegas, Nevada  89146 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS; HAMILTON TICKETS; NEW MEMBER INFORMATION 

 

Hamilton will be at the  

Smith Center from  

May 29, thru June 24, 2018 

 

 

An American Musical is a sung and 

rapped through musical about the life of American Founding 

Father Alexander Hamilton, with music, lyrics and book by 

Lin-Manuel Miranda, inspired by the 2004 biography  

Alexander Hamilton by historian Ron Chernow. Notably  

incorporating hip-hop, rhythm and blues, pop music, soul  

music, traditional-style show tunes and color-conscious casting 

of non-white actors as the Founding Fathers and other  

historical figures, the musical achieved both critical acclaim 

and box office success. 

 

The musical made its Off-Broadway debut at The Public  

Theater in February 2015, where its engagement was sold out. 

The show transferred to Broadway in August 2015 at the  

Richard Rodgers Theatre. On Broadway, it received  

enthusiastic critical reception and unprecedented advance box 

office sales. In 2016, Hamilton received record-setting 16 Tony 

nominations, winning 11, including Best Musical, and was 

also the recipient of the 2016 Grammy Award for Best Musical 

Theater Album and the 2016 Pulitzer Prize for Drama. The 

prior off-Broadway production of Hamilton won the 2015  

Drama Desk Award for Outstanding Musical as well as seven 

other Drama Desk Awards out of 14 total nominated  

categories. 

 

For group sales, you need a minimum of 10 people. Group 

sales will be available in March. The pricing for the shows has 

not been determined, but I have been given that approximate 

price. If you are interested in group tickets to see Hamilton. 

We are hoping to acquire group tickets to this show. If you are 

interested in tickets, please let me know by sending a $225 

per ticket deposit to Cherie Lee Williams P.O. Box 

20185, Las Vegas, Nevada, 89126. Please send this no 

later than April 15, 2018.  

 

I hope to start negotiations for tickets before the end of April, 

this deposit is to ensure that when the tickets are available, 

they can be purchased on the spot. If we are not able to get the 

tickets for you, this will be refunded to you. I will also have 

information for the available dates as well. 

Announcements & Reminders 
 

Bylaws: Our Bylaws committee will be  

reviewing the current bylaws. If there is a  

bylaw that you feel needs to be revised, please  

submit any proposed changes to Joan  

Doubrava no later than January 15, 2018. 

 

GFWC Project Runway Project: We are  

collecting cloth bags to be used to create an 

outfit for the June Convention. There is a  

container in the Clubhouse to deposit them.  

 

Western States Region Convention: We 

are hosting this Convention in September, 

2018. We will be needing your help.  

 

Nominations: Please see the nominations 

form attached with this newsletter. Feel free 

to self nominate as well. 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 

DAY 

 

Mary Louise Brooks  

4132 Greenbridge St 

North Las Vegas, Nevada 89032 

Home:702-657-6984 

Cell: 702-439-7573  

Bday:  04/09 

Email: brooks.marylouise@yahoo.com 

 

EVENING 

 

Kathleen Bryant 

2162 Sawtooth Mountain Drive 

Henderson, Nevada 89044 

Cell: 702-682-6859 

Bday: 06/25 

Email: kackieflvn@aol.com 
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REMEMBER THE MESQUITE CLUB, Inc. IN YOUR WILL 

Your attorney will be able to explain the tax advantages to you of making bequests to 
The Mesquite Club, Inc. In terms of actual costs to your estate, the deductibility of 
such bequests for Federal estate tax purposes mean that the actual dollar outlay may 
be far less than the face amount of the bequest. This is particularly true if you are a 
person of considerable means. Your attorney can acquaint you, in an approximate 
way, with the actual savings you may envision for your estate by means of such  
bequest. You need not make the bequest in outright form, but you may plan them so 

That they will take effect only upon the death of  
other members of your family for whom you have made prior provisions in your will. In this way, you may 
accomplish the two-fold result of providing security for your closest loved ones while seeing to it that, when 
the funds are no longer needed for their support, the funds will be put to constructive use.  
 
Your bequests can take the form of furthering the general purposes of The Mesquite Club, Inc. or, if you 
wish, or can be earmarked for some particular phase of The Mesquite Club, Inc. activities that specifically  
Interest you. Although The Mesquite Club, Inc., will welcome and be grateful for such bequests for specific 
purposes, The Mesquite Club, Inc., prefers that bequests not be restricted., so that after your death, the 
money can be used for whatever programs are then in need of funds.  
 
If you are thinking of making a bequest to The Mesquite Club, Inc., you should explore this matter fully with 
your attorney. They will be able to assist you in effectuating a plan which will best achieve your particular  
testamentary objectives. For the guidance of attorneys drafting wills which make bequests to The Mesquite 
Club, Inc., there are shown below a few samples of the different forms such bequests may take. Of course, 
these forms must be adapted by the attorney who makes use of them to the requirements of the particular 
instrument that they are drafting. They must be aware of the interrelationships between such bequests and 
the other provisions of your will.  
 

UNRESTRICTED BEQUEST 
 

I give and bequest the sum of Dollars ($__________) to The Mesquite Club, Inc., having its clubhouse at  
702 E St Louis Ave, Las Vegas, NV 89104, for its general purposes. 
 
 

RESTRICTED BEQUEST 
 

I give and bequest the sum of Dollars ($__________) to The Mesquite Club, Inc., having its clubhouse at  
702 E St Louis Ave, Las Vegas, NV 89104, for the purpose of (Name the specific program that you desire to 
support.) 
 
 

BEQUEST AFTER TERMINATION OF TRUST 
 

Upon the death of my wife/husband, ____________________, I give, devise and bequeath the principal trust 
for her/his benefit, as it shall be constituted to The Mesquite Club, Inc., having its clubhouse at 702 E St Louis 
Ave, Las Vegas, NV 89104, for its general purposes. 
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 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

Ways & 

Means Bake 

Sale 1 p.m. 

2 

3 4 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

5 

Board  

Meeting  

10 a.m. 

Evening  

Holiday Party 

(see page 5)  

6 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

7 8 

Business 

Meeting  

1 p.m. 

9 

10 11 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

 

 

 

12 

 

13 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

14 15 

Holiday 

Luncheon 

Las Vegas 

National 

(see ad page 3) 

16 

11:30 a.m. 

Lazy Dog’s  

Social 

(see page 5)  

 

 

17 18 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

19 20 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

21 22 23 

24 

 

31 

25 

 

26 27 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

28 29 30 



Check out our NEW Website! 

http://www.mesquiteclub.com/ 

PLEASE  NOTE! 

THE NEXT DEADLINE IS DECEMBER  15 

FOR THE  ISSUE JANUARY 

DON’T WAIT ‘TIL IT’S TOO LATE! 

Vol. 5  Issue December 2017 

This newsletter is published 10 times annually for 

members of the Mesquite Club, Inc. 

 

Articles may be faxed to 441-0307,  

emailed to cherieleewilliams@earthlink.net, 

or mailed to; Cherie Lee Williams 

3301 Calle De El Cortez, Las Vegas, NV 89102 

Tel: 405-9422—Cell: 310-710-9792 

 

 

 

Connie Macauley 12/20        

Sandra Holliday 12/04   

Virginia Norton 12/05   

Mary Chandler 12/09     

Doris Wartman 12/12            

Kay McCauslin 12/27 

THE MESQUITE CLUB, INC 

THE MESQUITER 

P.O. Box 95662 
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